
Stow Police Department 
Dispatch Log  From: 09/18/2023  Thru: 09/24/2023     0000 – 2359 

 
 

For Date: 09/18/2023  -  Monday  
 
            Time Call Reason Action   
 
                0006 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + CRESCENT ST 
 
                0055 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 360GREAT] CENTER INTERSECTION - GREAT RD 
 
                0056 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                0821 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0823 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                0858 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RED ACRE RD 
         Narrative:     

ACO CALL. 
 

 
                0900 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0959 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 86] COLLINGS FOUNDATION - BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

FOLLOW UP 
 

 
                1006 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 86] COLLINGS FOUNDATION - BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

FAA on scene 09/18/2023 1035 crane lifting plane  
 

 
                1019 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1115 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1119 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1201 DISABLED MV Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

walk in reports DMV, possibly missing a tire.  
 

         Narrative:     
Landscape trailer at location has a flat tire, is DMV.  
Private tow enroute. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-775-IN 
 
                1222 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

assisting ACO 
 

 
                1256 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request medical for male party, shortness of  
breath. E17 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     



transport to emerson. Starting miles 2317 
 
 

         Narrative:     
ending - 2326 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-776-IN 
 
                1322 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisted walk in 
 

 
                1337 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisted walk in  
 

 
                1502 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1508 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + TUTTLE LN 
 
                1541 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Warren security reports commercial fire alarm, Zone first  
floor smoke detector. R17/E14 respond.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-777-IN 
 
                1612 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1651 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1822 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1826 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1840 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                1846 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1858 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1910 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1927 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1941 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 873GREAT01] E T & L Construction Corporation - GREAT RD 
 
                2333 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 09/19/2023  -  Tuesday  
 
                0014 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                0018 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD + BOXMILL RD 
 
                0227 POLE/TREE/WIRE DOWN Removed Hazard   



  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports tree down. S7 responded. 
 

 
                0422 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PEABODY DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports 79 yom who ha fainted twice. S5 and R17  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
ALS3 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 reports patient refusal. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-778-IN 
 
                0448 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    OLD BOLTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her chocolate has run off. 
 

 
                0714 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a vehicle is in her driveway blocking her in.  
S6 responds.  
 

         Narrative:     
S6 reports the vehicle is unoccupied with keys in it.  
Marlboro PD was called for a in house check of the  
registered owner but had no contact info. S6 advised  
homeowner to call a tow company due to it being on private  
property.  
 

 
                0751 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WEDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her dog is very sick in the backyard and may  
be dying. ACO was requested by homeowner. Boxboro pd was  
advised for ACO notification. 
 

 
                0901 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 
                0901 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    MACINTOSH DR 
         Narrative:     

911 Accidental. unable to call back due to 911 area code. 
 

         Narrative:     
confirmed accidental.  
 

 
                1043 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + LIBRARY HILL RD 
 
                1249 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 hangup, call back states accidental while in his pocket.  
S9 responds. 
 

 
                1308 Community Policing Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1528 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1538 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 



 
                1628 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    PEABODY DR 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports he is trying to cancel his a subscription and  
the customer service will not help him due to outstanding  
bills. S3 advised this is a civil matter between himself and  
company.  
 

 
                1628 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1643 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] RIDGEWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports social security fraud. report.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-153-OF 
 
                1741 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a brown dog without a leash charged her dog  
this evening. ACo will be advised. 
 

 
                1833 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                2136 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                2233 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
         Narrative:     

911 accidental. S3/S9 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
Confirmed accidental.  
 

 
 
For Date: 09/20/2023  -  Wednesday  
 
                0002 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                0106 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                0118 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 118GREAT] LOWER COMMON - GREAT RD 
 
                0448 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0802 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    ELAINE AVE 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for her mother who has fallen  
inside residence. 
 

         Narrative:     
E19/R17/ALS4 respond. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to Emerson S/M 0.0 at 8:27 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 E/M 6.2 at 8:39.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-779-IN 
 
                0818 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
 



                0818 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                0820 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                0858 Generator Test No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1035 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1055 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1109 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for her employee with headache,  
nausea, blurry vision. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS6 transport to Emerson S/M 0.0 at 11:30 
 

         Narrative:     
R17/ALS6 E/M 6.6 at 11:42 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-780-IN 
 
                1120 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WALCOTT ST 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting ambulance for a passenger with abdominal  
pain. 
 

         Narrative:     
E14 requested mutual aid for ambulance. Hudson P1 responded.  
 

         Narrative:     
Hudson p1 transport to MH  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-781-IN 
 
                1144 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
 
                1214 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1215 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1217 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 055HARTLEY] HALE MIDDLE SCHOOL - HARTLEY RD 
 
                1249 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1330 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD + WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1335 ANIMAL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    BARTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports his dog has gotten loose and is attacking  
the neighbors chickens. S8 responds, ACO will be notified. 
 

         Narrative:     
S8 was able to assist with getting the dog back into the  
yard.  
 

 
                1336 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1408 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 15JOHNSTON] PLANTATION APARTMENTS - JOHNSTON WAY 



         Narrative:     
Caller request lift assist for mother who has fallen. No  
reported injuries. 
 

         Narrative:     
Lift assist only, patient refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-782-IN 
 
                1444 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Warren security reports commercial fire alarm, zone first  
floor smokes. 
 

         Narrative:     
S8/E14/E19 respond.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-783-IN 
 
                1528 FIRE, OTHER Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 3] STOW ACRES COUNTRY CLUB - RANDALL RD 
         Narrative:     

Warren security reports smoke detector activation, first  
floor. C1 will respond, no tone out. Issues with alarm in  
building. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-784-IN 
 
                1623 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                1720 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP VERBAL WARNING   
  Location/Address:    [STW LIBRARY] RANDALL LIBRARY - CRESCENT ST 
 
                1723 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1748 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    MACINTOSH DR 
 
                1822 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    CARDINAL CT 
         Narrative:     

Caller wanted to report her Cat missing to the ACO. All the  
info was taken ad forwarded to Boxboro. 
 

 
                1834 MOTOR VEHICLE  ACCIDENT REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    STATE RD + SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports two car mva with no injures.  
 

         Narrative:     
Patient refusals, no injuries reported. Both vehicles toed  
to CBK.  
 

         Narrative:     
 S3 Courtesy transport back to station s/m 17929.2 at 19:05 
 

         Narrative:     
e/m 17933.4 at 19:11 
 

       Refer To Accident:    23-61-AC 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-785-IN 
 
                1933 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUMMERHILL GLEN 
         Narrative:     

Mutual aid ambulance to the town of Maynard for 63 y/o  
female altered mental status. 
 

         Narrative:     
Patient refusal.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-786-IN 
 



                2025 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY Unfounded   
  Location/Address:    OCTOBER LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a suspicious male sitting on the curb in her  
neighbor. S9 responds. 
 

         Narrative:     
S3/S9 checked area and spoke with RP. No one found in the  
area.  
 

 
                2059 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                2059 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                2100 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180TAYLOR] MARBLE HILL - TAYLOR RD 
 
                2103 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
 
For Date: 09/21/2023  -  Thursday  
 
                0009 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHITMAN ST 
 
                0211 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports Life line activation. S4, S5, and R17  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
L1 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 6.9 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-787-IN 
 
                0516 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0850 ANIMAL Taken to Family/Guardian/Other   
  Location/Address:    ELAINE AVE 
         Narrative:     

caller reports cathing skunk in a trap. Requesting ACO  
assistance. ACO will be notified via Boxborough. 
 

 
                0906 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                1017 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1034 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + WARREN RD 
         Narrative:     

mva - citation  
 

 
                1103 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + WARREN RD 
 
                1107 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
 
                1120 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assisted resident with paperwork 
 

 



                1200 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 78] HEATH HEN & MEADOW BROOK WOODLANDS - BOXBORO RD 
 
                1215 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in request report for a purchase he made on Ebay that  
was determined to be counterfit.  
 

         Narrative:     
Report filed 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-155-OF 
 
                1336 LARCENY /FORGERY/ FRAUD REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Report Filed 
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-156-OF 
 
                1347 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 511GREATRD] STOW FIRE STATION - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Fire alarm sounding. Senior center / Fire Station. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-788-IN 
 
                1413 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Follow up 
 

 
                1427 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HERITAGE LN 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for party with lower gi issues.  
 

         Narrative:     
BLS Transport to Emerson - starting miles zero 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-789-IN 
 
                1522 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    CRESCENT ST + GREAT RD 
 
                1530 Erratic Operator GONE ON ARRIVAL   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports erratic dirt bike operator. S8 responded and  
checked the area. 
 

 
                1634 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

S8 assisted party with directions. 
 

 
                1651 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1702 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + PACKARD RD 
 
                1754 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
 
For Date: 09/22/2023  -  Friday  
 
                0045 WELL BEING CHECK Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WILDWOOD RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller request well-being check for roommate that is not  
answering the door. S4, S11, R17 and E19 responded. 



 
         Narrative:     

S4 reports entry gained. Party was found and is ok.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-157-OF 
      Refer To Fire Case:    23-790-IN 
 
                0509 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                0522 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    SUDBURY RD 
 
                0800 ALARM, BURGLAR False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    [STW 38] APPLE COUNTRY ANIMAL HOSPITAL - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Residential alarm - Side door 
 

         Narrative:     
Confirmed accidential by employee 
 

 
                0813 COURT SUMMONS SERVED   
  Location/Address:    [CON 305WALDEN] CONCORD DISTRICT COURT - WALDEN ST 
 
                0908 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0932 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Vehicle Towed   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD + SOUTH ACTON RD 
 Refer To Citation:    194359AC 
 Refer To Citation:    194395AC 
         Narrative:     

Motor vehicle stop - Unregistered  
 

         Narrative:     
Vehicle towed by CBK.  
 

       Refer To Accident:    194359AC 
       Refer To Accident:    194395AC 
 
                1000 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] CENTRAL ST 
         Narrative:     

Trnasporting Male Party back to Residence. Starting miles  
zero.  
 

         Narrative:     
ending miles - 4.4 
 

 
                1002 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1125 SERVE PUBLIC AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1204 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    MAPLE ST 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reports elderly male party in the bath tub, not  
breathing. E14,E16,R16, ALS3 
 

         Narrative:     
Per L5 - Party breathing @1210 
 

         Narrative:     
E16 Transported to Emerson. Starting miles zero 
 

         Narrative:     
Ending 10.9 Miles 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-792-IN 
 
                1228 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 



         Narrative:     
assist with paperwork 
 

 
                1258 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
         Narrative:     

Medical response for Male party, possible seperated  
shoulder.  
 

         Narrative:     
Maynard A1 transporting to Emerson  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-793-IN 
 
                1324 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

assist walk in.  
 

 
                1325 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports a car follwing her. Car however turned  
off shortly after taking call. 
 

 
                1326 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1542 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1554 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1649 MOTOR VEHICLE STOP Citation/Warning Issued   
  Location/Address:    ENTRANCE TO WEDGEWOOD CC - HARVARD RD 
 Refer To Citation:    194938AC 
       Refer To Accident:    194938AC 
 
                1721 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Caller reporting a man down. Police and Fire responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting to EH SM 0.0 EM 8.5 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-794-IN 
 
                1744 SERVE SUMMONS/ NOTICE No Action Required   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

S7 serving paperwork. paperwork not served.  
 

 
                1754 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1911 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

09/22/2023 1915 Two vehicles at location, no one around.  
Logged. 
 

 
                1936 WELL BEING CHECK REPORT FILED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting a wellbeing check on his daughter. S7/S12  
responded and spoke with the party who is all set.  
 

       Refer To Incident:    23-158-OF 
 
                1951 RADAR AREA CHECKED   



  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1959 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    N W R PARKING AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 
                2118 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [HUD] BRIGHAM ST 
         Narrative:     

Hudson FD requesting Mutual aid. R17 responding. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 Transporting to MH S/M 0.0 E/M 2.6 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-795-IN 
 
                2226 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller requesting medical for her father. Police Fire  
and ALS 3 responding.  
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transporting one to Emerson S/M 0.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-796-IN 
 
                2329 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GATES LN 
         Narrative:     

caller reports husband collapsed, concious now, leg cramps 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 and S4 responded. 
 
 

         Narrative:     
L3, R17 and E19 responding 
 

         Narrative:     
Patient refusal obtained. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-798-IN 
 
                2344 Erratic Operator GONE ON ARRIVAL   
          Location:    ROUTE 117 
         Narrative:     

Bolton PD reported erratic operator leaving their town via  
117, traveling into Stow 
 

         Narrative:     
S4 and S11 responded, checked 117, Hudson Rd, 62 and other  
surrounding areas, no findings 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-797-IN 
 
 
For Date: 09/23/2023  -  Saturday  
 
                0000 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + GLEASONDALE RD 
 
                0554 TRAFFIC CONTROL Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD 
 
                1040 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1101 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

LTC paperwork assistance 
 

 
                1109 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    BOXBORO RD 
         Narrative:     

Alarm activation Box 4432 - Minuteman Airport 



 
         Narrative:     

False Aalarm. Alarm Co will be out this weekend to look at  
the system.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-799-IN 
 
                1118 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    WHEELER RD 
 
                1208 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1211 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in, reports cars traviling at high rate of speed on  
Taylor Rd. Will request additional patrol in the area. 
 

 
                1257 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1311 FOLLOW-UP INVEST. Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Follow up. 
 

 
                1534 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 99] SHELBURNE FARMS - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1536 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 77] FLAGG HILL CONSERVATION LAND - WEST ACTON RD 
 
                1542 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1550 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 403GREATRD] CENTER SCHOOL - GREAT RD 
 
                1614 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1614 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1619 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 383HUDSONR] HUDSON ROAD AUTO - HUDSON RD 
 
                1632 Town Beach Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW BEACH] TOWN BEACH - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1638 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 2] FIRE ACADEMY - STATE RD 
 
                1655 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 79] TOWN FOREST- GARDNER HILL CONSERVATION LAND - BRADLEY LN 
 
                1659 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1703 DISABLED MV AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

vehicle may be left in lot over night 
 

 
                1712 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 10] MEETING HOUSE - MEETING HOUSE LN 
 
                1714 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1726 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 396] ASSABET WILDLIFE AREA - WHITE POND RD 
 



                1733 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    REGENCY OF STOW - RIDGEWOOD RD 
 
                1742 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
         Narrative:     

residential fire alarm called in by monitoring company. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-800-IN 
 
                1852 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 001GREAT] MAYNARD TOWN LINE - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Caller requesting a lift assist. no injuries reported. 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-801-IN 
 
                2315 ANIMAL Taken/Referred to Other Agency   
  Location/Address:    TREFRY LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports her white rat terrier/italian greyhound mix  
ran off.  S21 advised caller. 
 

 
                2321 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + COMMON RD 
 
                2345 SUSPICIOUS ACTIVITY AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DEERFIELD LN 
         Narrative:     

Caller reports a unknown vehicle in his neighborhood, which  
was parked next to his car.  RP spoke with operator who  
stated he was waiting for a friend.  Car then left the area.  
S21 advised caller. 
 

         Narrative:     
S11 responded and checked the area. 
 

 
 
For Date: 09/24/2023  -  Sunday  
 
                0000 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    GREAT RD + POMPOSITTICUT ST 
 
                0219 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] STOW RD 
         Narrative:     

Boxborough FD request R17 for medical. R17 responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 tansported patient to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 8.0 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-802-IN 
 
                0410 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [MAY] SUDBURY ST 
         Narrative:     

Maynard request R17 for 42 yom with infection in knee. R17  
responded. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transported to Emerson. S/m 0.0 E/m 5.8 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-803-IN 
 
                0929 FOUND/LOST PROPERTY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in, reports lost wallet.  
 

 
                1010 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1203 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 



         Narrative:     
911 caller reports 23 yr old male party feeling faint. Party  
is alert and concious.  
 

         Narrative:     
Refusal. No EMS 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-805-IN 
 
                1218 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Confirmed Accidental   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

Fire Alarm activation  
 

         Narrative:     
Detctor set off by cooking smoke. Alarm reset 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-804-IN 
 
                1227 RADAR AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    DELANEY RD 
 
                1239 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 76] CAPTAIN SARGENT FARM CONSERVATION AREA - SOUTH ACTON RD 
 
                1241 911 ABANDONED/ERROR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 115WHEELER] BUTTERNUT FARM GOLF CLUB - WHEELER RD 
         Narrative:     

911 Open line. Called back and left voice mail with  
instructions. 
 

 
                1256 911 ABANDONED/ERROR AREA CHECKED   
       Vicinity of:    SUDBURY RD 
         Narrative:     

Abandoned 911 call with nothing heard in the background. no  
answer upon call back. S9 checked the area.  
 

 
                1335 ASSIST CITIZEN Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
         Narrative:     

Walk in reports lost / poissibly stolen cell phone. Reports  
last seeing the phone at Roller kingkdom in hudson. Advised  
party to file a report with Hudson PD. 
 

 
                1349 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS False Alarm   
  Location/Address:    MEETING HOUSE LN 
         Narrative:     

Elevator Alarm. Alarm not sounding upon arrival. Elevator is  
working properly 
 

 
                1351 COURT Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    [STW 305GREAT] STOW POLICE DEPARTMENT - GREAT RD 
 
                1407 ASSIST OTHER AGENCY Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    TAYLOR RD 
         Narrative:     

Hudson PD requets Sow PD assistance with finding a lost cell  
phone.  
 

         Narrative:     
No answer at the residence.  
 

 
                1514 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    WEST ACTON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for her elderly husband who is  
confused. 
 

         Narrative:     
E19/R17/ALS respond.  
 

         Narrative:     



R17/ALS transport to Emerson S/M 0.0 at 15:41 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 E/M 8.0 at 15:54.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-807-IN 
 
                1516 FIRE, INVESTIGATIONS Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HUDSON RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller reports smoke detector activation with no smoke/  
no fire present. 
 

         Narrative:     
No issues found, poss faulty smoke detector.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-808-IN 
 
                1546 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 144SUDBURY] HONEY POT APPLE ORCHARDS - SUDBURY RD 
 
                1556 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    WILDLIFE REFUGE - WHITE POND RD 
 
                1557 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 60] STOW SHOPPING PLAZA - GREAT RD 
 
                1755 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 90] VILLAGES OF STOW - GREAT RD 
 
                1758 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 8] BOSE CORPORATION - GREAT RD 
 
                1801 Stow Community Park Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 83] STOW COMMUNITY PARK - OLD BOLTON RD 
 
                1806 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 350HARVARD] DELANEY PROJECT - HARVARD RD 
 
                1807 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD ACRES - KIRKLAND RD 
 
                1811 Patrol Initiated Area Check AREA CHECKED   
  Location/Address:    [STW 180TAYLOR] MARBLE HILL - TAYLOR RD 
 
                1914 RADAR Services Rendered   
  Location/Address:    HARVARD RD 
 
                1953 MEDICAL, MUTUAL AID Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    [BOX] BURROUGHS RD 
         Narrative:     

medical mutual aid for town of boxboro. 
 

         Narrative:     
R17 transport to Emerson S/M 0.0 at 20:18 
E/M 8.2 at 20:32.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-809-IN 
 
                2011 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    GROVE HILL RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for her 96 y/o mother with high  
blood presuure. 
 

         Narrative:     
R16/ ALS4 transport to MH s/m 0.0at 21:18 
 

         Narrative:     
R16/ ALS4 e/m 10.0 at 21:35 
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-810-IN 
 
                2138 MEDICAL EMERGENCY Transported to Hospital   
  Location/Address:    ELM RIDGE RD 
         Narrative:     

911 caller request ambulance for 6 y/o in a seizure. 



 
         Narrative:     

May A1 and AlS5 respond.  
 

         Narrative:     
Maynard A1/ ALS5 transport to Emerson.  
 

      Refer To Fire Case:    23-812-IN 
 
 

 

 


